TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP
ANTRIM COUNTY, MICHIGAN

DRAFT MINUTES ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS

OCTOBER 12, 2011

COMMUNITY SERVICE BUILDING

TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP

Present:  Keelan, Martel, Houghton, Hein and Alternate Barr

Absent:  Spencer

Audience:  8
1. Meeting convened at 7:00 PM.
2. Roll call was taken to identify Board members.
3. Walker appeal.  Keelan outlined the procedure for tonight’s Public Hearing, starting with comments from any Township Board members present, Mr. Walker’s comments, letters received, public comment and rebuttal from Mr. Walker.  The Public Hearing will then be closed and no more comments will be received.  The ZBA will then deliberate the appeal.

With no comment from Township Officials, Mr. Walker began.  He would like to build a 40’ x 40’ structure on his 60’ lot.  With the side yard setbacks being 10’, he would need a 1’ variance on each side to accommodate the drip line from the roof.  Based on a recommendation from his builder, he is also requesting a 6’ variance to extend his garage into the 50’ front yard setback.
After discussion of the drawing submitted, which does not show the location of the drain field, the Board believes they cannot make a decision based on the information, as presented.  They suggested Mr. Walker meet with the Antrim County Health Department, who will dictate the actual location of the drain field.  This will help determine if the 6’ variance is actually needed.  There is a ZBA meeting scheduled November 9th and hopefully Mr. Walker can return at that time with the requested information.

No letters were received regarding this appeal.  From the audience, Elizabeth (Judy) Johnson mentioned she lives across the street from this property and will be happy to see the improvements.  John Smith commented that the size of the drain field will be determined by the number of bedrooms.  He has no problem with the side yard variance.  Linda Conant assumed the lot was not big enough to build on and questioned the comment “give a foot on each side”.  Does the foot come from her property?  After the explanation that, no, it does not come from her property, she had no problem with the side setbacks.  With no further comments, the Public Hearing was closed at 7:25 PM.  The Motion by Barr to table this request until November 9th meeting was seconded and passed 5-0.  Mr. Houghton will write Mr. Walker making sure he has all materials listed in the Guidelines before he returns to the next meeting.

4. Motion by Houghton to approve the Minutes of November 10, 2010 with one correction was seconded and passed 5-0.  In Item 6, line 2, remove “3 of the 4 are complete” and replace with the statement “work is still in progress.”  Motion by Keelan to approve the Minutes of May 11, 2011 as prepared was seconded and passed 4-1, with Houghton abstaining due to absence.
5. Other Administrative Issues:  1. Discussion of Rules & Procedures document.  Houghton will forward an updated copy to the Board for their review before next month’s meeting.  2.  Regarding the Bigelow appeal, which had been postponed at the May 11, 2011 meeting, the DEQ had retracted their decision and Bigelow will no longer need his original variance request.  He did say he had a much smaller request and he would return.  However, the ZBA has never heard from him.  Houghton will send a letter informing him he has until the December meeting to act or his variance will be closed.  3.  Regarding two houses on one lot; Parker had submitted a written request for an interpretation from the ZBA, but later verbally retracted his request.  No written retraction was received and the question remains whether the ZBA should still make the interpretation.  Keelan will contact Parker for the status of the request.

6. Martel had nothing to report from the Township Board effecting ZBA.
7. There was no Public Comment.
8. Board Commentary:  Election of officers will be held at next month’s meeting.  Martel had basic discussion about conforming and non conforming property.
9. With no further business the meeting was adjourned at 8:45 PM.

These minutes are respectfully submitted and are subject to approval at the next regularly scheduled meeting.

Kathy S. Windiate

Recording Secretary  
